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Wade ). Newhouse 

DEAN'S MESSAGE 

L ast July, I had occasion to attend 
a meeting of the board of direc­
tors of the Law Alumni Associa­

liiilllliiiill- tion, just two weeks after assum­
ing the position of dean. That meeting 
served as a reminder of the loyalty of the 
alumni to the Law School and their sincere 
interest in its future and continued well­
being. This message is being written a few 
days after that meeting. I can reassure you, 
as I did the directors, that all 's well at the 
Law School. 

The year wil l see a number of changes 
in the regular faculty because of leaves of 
absences and the arrival of several new 
faces. By the time you read this, a new class 
of first year students will have arrived. We 
anticipate that they will continue to be 
diverse in the mode of recent classes, and 
equally well qualified. The " Buffalo 
Model" will be in place and unimpaired. 

True, some - perhaps many - of you 
react uneasily to the label "Buffalo Model." 
In the first issue of this Forum, then Dean 
Headrick said, " Our Law School is rather 
special. It is remarkably open to new ideas, 
novel approaches to teaching and different 
perspectives that have been stultified in 
legal education elsewhere." In the second 
issue, then acting Dean Schlegel said, 
" Here we attempt to combine theory and 
practice by focusing attention not only on 
legal rules but on the social , political and 
intellectual contexts in which those rules 
operate." The " Buffalo Model" could be 
said to date from Dean Headrick's arrival 
in 1976, following the completion of the 
Long Range Plan in 1975. 

But do not be misled. The roots of the 
"Buffalo Model" are deep in the history 
of this Law School. During World War ll , 
Dean Mark Howe succinctly described the 
focus of the School in words which in many 
important ways presaged the developments 
of the next decades. In 1962 , when Jack 
Hyman was dean , the first of several Long 
Range Plans was adopted (to be revised in 
1965, following the absorption of UB in 
SUNY; then revised and updated in 1975; 
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and due for revision and updating again, 
now that another decade has passed) . The 
themes in that 1962 document are remark­
ably similar to those said to characterize 
the "Buffalo Model." Truely, the more 
things change ... 

Since 1937 the faculty of the Law School 
has sought to implement a number of 
themes: to focus on the social, political and 
intellectual contexts in which law operates; 
and to embrace new ideas, novel ap­
proaches to teaching and different perspec­
tives. We have always tried to keep in mind, 
nevertheless, that the theoretical should not 
be divorced from the practical, and have 
recognized that portions of the curriculum 
should be directed to the practical. And 
while exploring law and its relation to in­
ternational and national issues, we have 
also made it a point not to neglect state and 
local government law, or the domain of 
private practice. 

I began as a law professor in 1953, and 
came to Buffalo in 1958. The tensions bet­
ween the practical and the theoretical, bet­
ween how-to-do-it and policy analysis, and 
the complaints about Jaw schools not turn­
ing out lawyers prepared to practice, were 
as real 30-years ago as they are now. The 
names of the movements and many of the 
players may have changed, but the concerns 
are not all that different. The wisdom and 
the strength of today's " Buffalo Model" is 
that it harbors and nourishes several of the 
major movements in legal education, and 
is open to the inclusion of others. 

In this brief message, I shall not 
elaborate on the characteristics of those 
several movements, but wi ll conclude by 
reaffirming another theme underlying the 
" Buffalo Model ," perhaps not so explicit­
ly mentioned in recent years. That theme 
is that the alumni are a vital part of the life 
and future of the Law School , that their in­
terest and concern must be nourished , and 
that the mutual respect of faculty and alum­
ni is a critical element in the development 
of the school and the profession. During 
my time as dean , I look forward to hear­
ing from you. • 

ALUMNI 
ASSOCIATION NEWS 

Douglas S. Coppola 

I t is with much excitement and 
anxiety that I take over the reins as 

- this year's president, as it is a great 
challenge to equal , much less exceed, 

the many accomplishments of your Law 
Alumni Association during the past year. 
These include record attendance at the 1986 
Convocation and our Annual Dinner. 
Alumni membership has never been greater 
and financial contributions are at an all 
time high. 

We welcome new board members: 
Nelson Cosgrove, Vincent M. Gaughan , 
Carol White Gibson, Arthur Russ, Jr. , 
Elaine Salvo, Michael Swart, and Oliver 
Young. We extend a special " thank you" 
to those members of the board of directors 
who have completed their terms of service 
this year: 1. Glenn Davis, Bernard B. 
Freedman, Maryann S. Freedman, SueS. 
Gardner, Carl A. Green, Leslie M. Green­
baum, and Peter 1. Martin. 

Our Association has benefited from the 
many talents of our executive director, llene 
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Fleischmann, who, together with your 
board of directors will focus on three key 
areas: Association activities and programs; 
planning for our lOOth anniversary celebra­
tion in 1987; and the establishment of alum­
ni chapters in other metropolitan areas. 

Your board of directors is already hard 
at work in planning the year's activities. 
Dates have been selected for the Convoca­
tion - March 7, 1987 - and the Annual 
Dinner - May 8, 1987 - and committees 
are hard at work planning the details of 
these major events. Please don't forget to 
mark your calendars. 

Under the able chairmanship of Peggy 
Lillis-Snajczuk, our Centennial Steering 
Committee is hard at work planning the 
Law School's 100th anniversary celebra­
tion, which will be kicked off in the fall 
of 1987. Peggy and her committee worked 
in cooperation with the Erie County Bar 
Association on a joint centennial exhibit. 
On the unprecedented occasion of the New 
York State Bar Association's first General 
Meeting held in Buffalo, the Alumni 
Association sponsored a cocktail reception 
on Sept. 26 at the Hyatt Regency. It cer­
tainly was a pleasure to see many of our 
out-of-town alumni who were in Buffalo for 
this event. During this time, our alumni had 
occasion to view our centennial exhibit, a 
photographic display that depicts the rich 
history of both our Law School and the Erie 
County Bar Association. Peggy is to be 
congratulated for having secured the 
necessary funding to make this exhibit 
possible. We were fortunate to receive 
grants from area foundations to supplement 
the dollars provided by the Bar Association 
and the Law Alumni Association. 

It will again be the goal of our Associa­
tion to assist the Law School in raising 
critically needed funds. Thanks to the con­
tinuing efforts of Associate Dean Alan S. 
Carrel, each year has seen greater and 
greater results. I cannot overstate that much 
more needs to be done to enrich the pro-
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grams at the Law School in ways tha.t can't 
be provided by a publically funded univer­
sity system. Our contributions assist the 
Law School in curriculum development, 
programming, student activities and faculty 
research. Alumni gifts also help meet ad­
ministrative needs, including the salary of 
our executive director and publication costs 
of the UB Law Forum. 

Lastly, the officers and board of direc­
tors thank Dean Jack Schlegel for his 
assistance and support this past year and 
welcome Dean Wade Newhouse with 
whom we have already established a strong 
working relationship. Dean Newhouse is 
intent on bringing the Law School and 
alumni closer together and in correcting 
any misconceptions about the School. 
There exists today a warm chemistry and 
balance between a well-regarded legal 
faculty and a student population from a true 
cross-section of backgrounds and interests 
from all over the state and outside the state. 
UB Law School remains one of tl1e most 
successful law schools in the country in job 
placement after graduation. In the face of 
continued competition for quality students, 
our school has nontheless maintained con­
sistently high academic standards and re­
mains one of the most sought after state 
university law schools by top undergraduate 
students today. None of this would be possi­
ble if UB did not maintain an emphasis on 
traditional legal courses while still presen­
ting law students the oppottunity to ex­
amine how law functions in society, what 
the laws might be in the future and how 
legal , political and social change may 
ultimately affect our cl ients in the years to 
come. 

Your Association depends upon alumni 
becoming members and continuing to sup­
port Association activities which enhance 
the growing national reputation of our Law 
School. More than just your dollars, the 
Association is in need of your input und 
support. We welcome your suggestions. • 
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